September 25, 2019
 
 
 
Luis R. Colon, RN
Upper East Side Rehabilitation and Nursing Center
211 East 79th Street 
New York, NY  10075
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern:
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]This letter is regarding the employment of Mr. Igor Lebedivskyi, RN, with whom I had the pleasure to work with at Upper East Side Rehabilitation and Nursing Center from July 2018 – May of 2019. During this time, I oversaw Mr. Lebedivskyi as the Charge Nurse of unit 15; a sub-acute rehabilitation unit comprised primarily of post-surgical patients, but also post-acute care of varying disease processes.  
 
While in charge, Mr. Lebedivskyi was responsible for administering medications, providing wound care treatments, initiating and hanging IV medications, triaging emergency situations and making assignments for ancillary staff as well as delegating tasks and responsibilities. 
 
Mr. Lebedivskyi performed all above mentioned duties in a manner well above the average nurse. In my role as Nursing Supervisor, I noted Mr. Lebedivskyi to be a diligent, thoughtful and careful employee.  He managed time well, did not shy away from challenges and responsibilities and was an overall pleasure to work with. I would certainly recommend Mr. Lebedivskyi for any role in nursing and would work with him again in the future. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely,
 
 
 
 
Luis R. Colon, RN
Nursing Supervisor 

